Editor - Diane Bliss Sports Ed. - Terry McCormick Feature Ed. - Nancy Stephens Advisor - RoseMary Burger

he Hi Herald

Written and Edited by Andover Central School Printed by Andover News Member of A. C. S. P. A.

VOL. XXVII

Andover, N. Y., December 3, 1975

Feature

by Diane Bliss

There's a group of students which no one really gives a second which no one really gives a second thought about, carrying on a great old tradition here at ACS. Occasionally a member of two of this staff can be seen flashing pictures of candid situations, sports eyents or just about anything they find typical or special to ACS. These students are, once in a while, the cause of disrupted schedules and last minute, rush meetings. Who are these quiet gatherers meeting secretly in the art room now and then? It's the Yearbook Staff for the 1976 Memoirs. 1976 Memoirs.

then? It's the Yearbook Staff for the 1976 Memoirs.

Not too many people give a second thought about the yearbook or where it comes from, Each year, though, a bunch of hard working, sometimes ambitious students begin at the end of June to write, photograph, worry, think a tremendous amount of the time, and eventually compose the annual yearbook for the coming year.

What does the yearbook involve? There are all the elements, of photography, layout, design, art, advertising, writing, research and ideas set in mouion. Meetings are held whenever possible in school and often at night at a staff member's house or the house of our kind, understanding, considerate and exacting advisor, Mr. MacCrea, I say exacting only because the staff needs it once in a while and it is thankful he'll be that way when necessary.

when necessary.

The yearbook staff, always fight. The yearbook staff, always fighting to meet one deadline or another, puts in plenty of hard work to bring the buyers memories and friends to look back at in the way takey feel should be remembered. There are also the fun times when pizza rewards the late hours and hard work. At the end of this year, as you look back on all the good times, the friends, the places and yourself tucked away in all those pages, don't forget the people who worked so hard. The yearbook may just mean a little more to you

Teacher's Room by Debbie Buckwater

riore are always a few to few too many) articles if ound about the various and suna. und about the various and sandy student activities. But seldom are the teachers given the attention that they deserve. That is exactuly the purpose of the teacher's room column.

er's room column.

Terchers will never cease to be running to one meeting or another whether for school of extra cur ricular business. Miss Joyce Harrls recently attended the N.Y.S. Reading Association Conference at the Concord Hotel on Kiamesha Lake Mrs. Lynn Griffiths, Mrs. Marjorie Johnston, Miss Brenda Scutt, Mrs. RoseMary Burger, our Principal Mr. Jordan and two of our Board of Education members, Mr. Connet Stephens and Mr. Francis Horan went to a career education meeting on October 29 at Alfred. Dr. Kenneth Hoyt was the guest speaker on October 29 at Alfred. Dr. Kenneth Hoyt was the guest speaker He is from the U.S. Department of Health, Education and Welfare and is the national director of the career education program, and spoke on the topic of what teachers, parents and industry can do for career education.

Mrs. Deborah Knapp work to a

Mrs. Deborah Knapp went to a Mrs. Denoran Knapp went to a Youth in Government Meeting in Albany, and also accompanied Miss. Tane Trivell and the GAA on a comping celebration for the players and managers of the Girls' Socoer Team on Saturday night Miss Troxell took Teresa Joyce. Miss Troxell look Teresa Joyce, Debbie Allen and Robin Geffers to the War Memorial in Rochester to see the USA Women's National Basketball Team play the team

China. The US team, who were the gold metal winners in the Pan Arr games, won 94 - 82. China.

Mary Jane McNeill took Fifth Grade Class to Alfred week to hear a Carillon Con-

and to the activities which our ACS teachers are involved in at one time or another Stav tuned to our Teachers Rööm Column for more interesting re-

Cub News

by Karen Joyce

Wednesday night, November 19, the Cubs played their semi-final games with the Celtics facing the Bucks in the first game and the Braves against the Knicks in the second came.

Bucks in the first game and the Braves against the Knicks in the second game.

The Celtics and Bucks went into overtime making the final score 27 to 24, the Celtics winning. Scorers for the Celtics were: Arnie Spencer with 19 points, Guy Baker with 3, Darren Monahan with 3 and Jamie McCormick with 2.

Scorers for the Bucks were: Kevin Perry with 6 points, Arron Russell with 6, Melvin Loring with 6, Jim Green with 2, Jerry Grossman with 2 and Guy Cole with 2.

The second game Wednesday night, the Braves just caught the Knicks to win by a close score of 24 to 23. Scorers for the Braves were: Mike McNelll with 10 points Danny Clemons with 8, Paul Joyce with 4 and Tim Slade with 2.

Scorers for the Knicks were: Ron Glover with 8 points, Guy Milligan with 5. Bill Fish with 5 Rob Geffers with 5 and Dave Wallace with 1.

Saturday morning the two winners of Wednesday night's games

Rob Geners with a late balance with 1.

Saturday morning the two winners of Wednesday night's games played off the champainship. The game was really close but the Braves overpowered the Celtica and went all the way, by a score of 40 to 34. Scorers for the Braves were: Mike McNeill with 15 points Depart Clemons with 13. Paul

were: Mike McNeill with 15 points
Donny Clemons with 13. Paul
Joyce with 6. Keyin Ordiway with
4. and Marc Bawley with 2.
Scorers for the Celtics were.
Arnic Sciencer with 22 points,
Scott Haskins with 8. Darren Monahan with 3. and Guy Baker with

At half-time Mr. Carmody announced the winner of the "Most Valuable Player Award" which went to Kevin Ordiway, and "Miss Congeniality" which went to Corinna Cornell

Congratulations to the Braves Basketball Team and all the teams for their great season.

Area All-State Concert

by Nancy Stephens
on November 14 and 15. Ten students from ACS went to Randolph
New York for the Area All-State
Concert. The students, along with
the two music directors, Mrs. Potter and Mrs. Boyer, left Friday at
Noon and arrived in Randolph at
3:00. The students were then
taken to Home Rooms and immediately went to practice.

laken to Home Rooms and immediately went to practice.

Practicing for this concert was no easy job. They practiced straight through to dinner and practiced until 9:30. Many of the students, who had traveled great distances, spent the night with different families in Randolph. The next morning, practice started at 9:00 and went until noon. After lunch they had dress rehearsal and then were given time to get ready for the concert at 4:00.

There were three different

There were three groups in the concert. different The first groups in the concert. The first on stage was the Senior High Band in which we had two students Michael Richardson and Melody Crittenden. Then came the Mixed Choir with seven students from Andover: Brian Halsey, Curt Vars, Nancy Stephens. Tim Mead, Sally Allen and Eric MacMichael. Last: but not local way the Ornestra in but not least was the Orchestra in which we had one student. Anito

All the students and teachers had a very pleasant experience that will leave them with many happy memories. We are all proud of this group of students.

Health Office Notes by Karen Hall

or the December 3 Clinic, do so as coon as possible for the February 4 Clinic.

Any warm clothing contributed the Christmas Baskets or for to the the children's afternoon would be much appreciated. hour

If you have any dolls that could be repaired for a Christmas present, please bring them to the Health Office by December 5.

Mrs. McCornick has two Girl Scout groups that wish to repair these dolls.

Basketball News

by Kal Shaw

by Kal Shaw

The Andover Varsity Bisketball
Team is shaping up with only one
week before our first game.
Andover scrimmaged Alfred-Almond Tuesday. The team did well
with the amount of practice the
team has had.
This year Andover has a little
more height to aid us with our

more heighth to aid us with our rebounding. We have four players over six foot to help Andover with rebounding. Dale Russell at 6' 1", Ray Thompson 6'4", Scott Wilson 6'3" and Kalvin Shaw 6'4".

Wilson 63" and Kalvin Shaw 6'4".

We have some very capable ball handlers with Doug Preston at 5'7". Gary Barden at 5'5.", Jay Mac-Michael at 5'10", Steve Scott at 5'7". These four players can get the ball moving on the court. At our forward, position we have a very strong force with Dave Burns at 5'11", and Brian Weber at 5'8". John Davis will be out of action for awhile as he tore his ligaments in his left leg. We'll sorely miss him on the court. Andover should have a well balanced team this year and we expect to go far, Come, out and support our basketball team this year.

The Schedule this year is:

The Schedule this year is:

Dec. 9 — at Canaseraga
Dec. 12 — at Bolivar
Dec. 16 — Houghton
Jan. 2 - 3 — Trouth and winn
of Greenwood-Richburg game

of Greenwood-Richburg Jan. 6 — Bolivar Jan. 13 — Whitesville Jan. 16 — Belmont Jan. 20 — at Belmont Jan. 23 — at Rushford Jan. 30 — Richburg Feb. 3 — Canaseraga

Feb. 3 — Canaseraga Feb. 6 — at Scio Feb. 10 — at Whitesville Feb. 13 — Belmont Feb. 20 — Rushford Feb. 27 — at Richburg

J. V. Basketball

by Kal Shaw
The J.V. Basketball Team travelled to Alfred Amlond for a scrimmage Tuesday. The team had a hard time through it because there

hard time through it because there are so many new players this year. The J. V. team does not have much heighth this year, they have to rely on their quickness, led by Marty Geer who is back from lagty year's team. Tracy Preston should give them a lift in rebounding with Ron Rosintoski. The J. V. team will be looking for a good season. Good luck and come out and support the J. V. Team.

The sophomores on the team

port the J. V. Team.

The sophomores on the team this year consist of: Marty Geer, Scott Richardson, Steve Dibble Tracy Preston, Don Perry, Charlie Weber and Rex Vosburg. The new players on the J.V. Squad consist of eight freshmen. They are: Pat Atwall Doug Whitesel. Jess Shaw. Bob Fish, Don Burns, Tony Dougherty and Jay Jackson. Ron Rosintoski is a junior.

Pantherettes by Karen Hall

So far our Girls' Volleyball Team has held a record of 3 wins and

nas neid a record of 3 wins and no losses.

The girls are working together this year. There are no single players, on this team everyone makes points and plays exceptionally well.

There was a game at Scio Tuesand a game here with Richburg December 3.

Cafeteria Menu Week of December 8 - 12

MONDAY — Spagnetti with Meat Sauce, Buttered Spinach, Bread and Butter, Fruit Juice,

TUESDAY — Mashed Potatoes with Butter, Sliced Meat, Buttered Vegetable, Bread and Butter, Pudding, Milk
WEDNESDAY — Chicken-Rice
Soup. For Salad Sandwich. Frost-

Soup. For Salad Sandwich. Frosted Cake, Milk
THURSDAY— Hamburg with
Bun and Catsup, Carrot & Celery
Sticks, Buttered Vegetable, Peanut Butter Finger, Milk

FRIDAY — Parsley Potatoes. Baked Fish. Cabbage & Carrot Slaw. Breed and Butter, Fruited Jello, Milk

Grade Five Celebrates Andover Heritage

On November 10, 1975, a group of Veterans representing And ver's participation in the four major wars of this century came to Mass Mary Jane McNeill's room and talked to the students. The and tarked to the students. The purpose was to give the class a greater awareness of the history and meaning of Veteran's Day. The men who visited for this program were James Burgett, Ralph Allen Jack Wheaten, Donald Swartz and Dhil Eith. Phil Fitch.

On November 13. Mrs. Marco Conde' talked to the class about Andover Central School and how it has changed from the early days in Andover. She showed the

it has changed from the early days in Andover. She showed the children pictures of the one-room district schools, most of them are still standing, used as private dwellings.

Mr. Richard Wittie came to the Fifth Grade Room on November 15. He showed slides of Andover which he has compiled with an emphasis on the early 1900's. The children enjoyed seeing the Andover of years ago.

Presently the fifth graders are doing general family histories. They are developing a room disciplay of utensils and family pictures of years past.

The class has enjoyed these activities and greatly appreciate the time and preparation these people have given to come to their class-room.

Math Contest

by Debbie Buckwalter

On Saturday, November 22, che Alfred University Science Center was the site of the Eighth Annual William Varick Nevins High School Mathematics Contest. Contestants from ten different area high schools competed for a first prize of \$25 plus a \$500 scholarship to

schools competed for a first prize of \$25 plus a \$500 scholarship to A.fred University.

The test was given in two parts both in the morning. The first of wisten was multiple choice que tions, the second requiring more substantial answers. The test was followed by a free lunchom, in Alfred's Ade Hall, for all contestants and accompanying teachers. During the afternoon a presentation by a guest speaker enabled teachers and competers to giade the tests and arrive at final scores; which were announced after the speaker. The first place position was taken by a student from Pioneer Central School; a student from Hornell and another from Canaseraga tied for second place; and

eer Central School; a student from Hornell and another from Canaseraga tied for second place; and fourth was taken by David Hardy of Alfred-Almond (who was formerly a student here at ACS). Only two Andover students participated, Anita Winslow and Bill Walker. Their scores aren't known at present, but they may gain automatic acceptance at Alfred University, a prize given to the top twenty scorers.

One note of interest — one of the two students who tied for second place was wearing a football jersey with the number seventy-six on it...is a senior, so his graduation year will be 1976 and his test score was seventy-six out of one hundred and twenty. Now there's something to ponder! hundred and twenty. something to ponder!

Activity Sheet

Dec. 5

Dec. 5 — Assembly — K - 6
12:30 p. m.
Dec. 7 — Firemen's Pancake ...
Supper 6:00 p. m.
Dec. 8 — Sr. Choir Practice 6 - F
Dec. 9 — Volleyball — Belmont at

Dec. 9 — Volleyban —
Andover
Dec. 9 — Boys' Basketball —
Andover at Canaseraga
Dec. 11—Swim Meet — Andover
at Tellsville
Dec. 12—Boys' Basketball —
Andover at Bolivar
Dec. 12 — Volleyball — Wellsville

at Andover
Dec. 15 — Sr. Choir — 7-9 p. m.
Dec. 16 — Music Program — K - 6 1:10

Boys' Basketball --Dec. 16 Dec.

2. 16 — Boys' Baskerball —
Houghton at Andover
2. 16 — Swim Meet — Andover
at A-A — 7:00
2. 16 — Volleyball — Andover
at Whitesville
2. 18—PTSO Christmas Concert
19—Volleyball — Andover at
A-A

High School Honor Roll End of First Marking Period

November 7, 1975
First Honors: Pupils having an average of 90% in each of three major subjects with none below 85%

Susan Bliss Teresa Bruce Susan Dougherty Brenda Empson Shelly Grantier Louis Hess Lisa Howland
Rebecca Schweigart
Marcella Smith

Marcella Similia Curt Vars William Walker Anita Winslow SECOND HONORS: Pupils hav-ing an average of 85% in each of three major subjects with none below 80%

Debra Allen Diane Bliss Robert Chapman Lois Clark Deanna Dodge Robert Fish Robert rish Tracy Grossman Robin Hulse Robert Hyland Evelyn Lehman Lisa Marsh Christine Lounsberry Jane Nye
Mary Sparatta
Melody Weber
Douglas Weitzel

Grade Honor Roll End of First Marking Period November 7, 1975

GRADE 4

FIRST HONORS: Ann Carlin, Helena Davis. James Hall, Amy MacMichael, Deborah Marsh, Da-vid Polmateer. Michols Brown, Lisa Cole, Connie Dunning, Jenni-fer Lehman, Kevin Perkins

SECOND HONORS: Suzanne At-well, Brenda Cooper, Michael Joyce, Robert Bowers, Tim Fanton Gary Granger, Stacy Green, Tanio Monahan, Jeff Smith

GRADE 5

GRADE 5

FIRST HONORS: Shane Bays, Nancy Bliss, Brenda Ceglia, Cheryl Hurlburt, Lynn Jordan, Mary Anne-McCormick, Mark. Whitehouse, Terry Briggs, Daphne-Baffle SpCOND HONORS: Michelle Danniem, Nicholas George, Lisa Manion, James Mulholland, Jeffrey Ordiway Scott Rowley, Bruce Baker. Mark Bennett, Sarah Boyle Bart Carlin, Billy Glover, Melanie Miller, Mary Jo Poknateer

GRADE 6

GRADE 6 GRADE 6

FIRST HONORS: Lucinda Allen
Carole Buckwalter, Sharon Davis,
John Hardy, Daniel Herr, Timothy
Lehman, David Marsh, Christopher McNeill, Kathy Ray, Jonathan Ryan, Gregory Smith, Marcie
Stein, William Austin, Mary Davis
Loris Strouse, Beverly Leonard,
Todd Monahan,
SECOND HONORS: Tammy Ren-

SECOND HONORS: Tammy Bennett, Michael DeRemer, Mary Em-ery, Shari Thorp, Pamela Glover Carol Manion

GRADE 7 FIRST HONORS: Deanna Stur-devant, Joyce Fuller, Penny Glov-

SECOND HONORS: Cheryl Ausstr. Denise Burrows, Kenneth Behn, Linda Burns, Greg Hardy, Charlene Perry, David Winslow GRADE 8

FIRST HONORS: Stephanie Lehman, Brenda Lehman, Brown, Kelly Dunham, Lang, Berneata Wilson,

SECOND HONORS: Guy Baker, Michelle McNeill, Aeron Russell, James Walker, Denise Cooper, Scott Haskins, Peggy Lounsberry. Monice Smith. Monica Smith

Dec. 20 — School closes for Christmas Vacation Basketball Christmas Tournament—Alfred Ag-Tech

